Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

December 14, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brian Lennon




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Doug Hall




Eric Mabe 




Lewis Russell
Members Absent: Kristi Burnett  
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, Jaime Fox, Thomas Jenkins, David Hoover, Sonia Earp, Inge Heijligers, John Wilbur, Stacie Wilbur, Cole McClendon, Traci George, Clint George, and Farri George.      
At approximately 6:04 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum:

Sonia Earp addressed the Board.  First, next week would be pay back from Chili’s for the athletic girls. Second, she was encouraging the Board to figure out some kind of perks or incentives to benefit the teachers.
Clint George addressed the Board.  First, He also was in favor of incentives for the teachers.  Second, he handed out copies of Board policy BBF (local) dealing with Board member ethics.  He was just handing it out for information and asked that they would read the last one.  Third, he asked who Mr. Johnson worked for and who worked for Mr. Johnson.
Approve Board Minutes:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the November 16, 2015 minutes.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Prevailing wage rate:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to adopt the resolution determining prevailing wage rates in Hopkins County for the elementary classroom addition project per Texas Government Code.  The motion carried unanimously.

Design-Builder Contract:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to adopt the resolution approving the contract with Burnett Construction, the design-builder, for the elementary classroom addition project.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Third Party Architect:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Brandon Darrow to adopt the resolution approving Boynton, Williams & Associates as the Owner’s Representative for the elementary classroom addition project.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary update:

Mr. Jenkins proposed an approximate cost of $32,000 to connect the two elementary buildings together and finish the space less flooring and HVAC.
Amend School Schedule:

Mr. Billingsley presented a plan to the Board showing how converting to minutes per day, as allowed under new State law, would allow greater flexibility in the school schedule as well as an earlier graduation date.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Doug Hall to amend the 2015-2016 to minutes instead of days.  The motion carried With 4 YES votes.  Lewis Russell voted NO and Brandon Darrow ABSTAINED.
Possible Changes to Emergency Leave:

Tabled 

Portable Buildings:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to move the old Pre-K building behind the old Gym for $3,500 plus disconnect costs.  The old office is to be moved to the parking lot in front of the old gym during construction.  After construction, Mr. Northcutt will be given the building and he will remove it from the premises.  The motion carried unanimously.
Superintendent evaluation form:

Brandon Darrow provided a revised superintendent evaluation form.  The evaluation would also include an anonymous on-line survey by staff and faculty.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Lewis Russell to adopt the example provided.  The motion carried unanimously.
Consider used bus purchase:

Mr. Johnson had been made notified about a 2007 International bus for sale.  After discussion, the Board directed Mr. Johnson and Mr. Billingsley to go to the dealers in Oklahoma and look for newer models.  The goal is to up-date the bus fleet in the next several years with newer models.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson presented: none
Principal report:

Mr. Billingsley and Mrs. Fox reported a total enrollment of 288.  They also advised the Board of up-coming events before Christmas break.
Board concerns: 
At 7:55 p.m. Brandon Darrow asked for executive session to discuss personnel. 

At 8:13 p.m. the Board returned to open session. 
At 8:15 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
